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Dear Parents and Friends of the School, 

Queen Edith is one of the country’s top performing schools. 

We were delighted to be informed that Queen Edith is one of the top performing schools for 2013-14 

based upon our Ofsted report and our results over the last five years. This is a wonderful 

achievement and one we can all be rightly proud of.  This recognises the hard work of the staff, 

governors and children and the support we receive from parents. We have an editorial published in a 

book celebrating the success of both top performing and improving schools which can be seen on our 

websites. Queen Edith is on page 154.   We are particularly pleased to receive this recognition given 

the time of change we have been through opening Queen Emma and the recent announcement 

about poor performance of schools in East Anglia. Despite being the lowest funded authority we 

have still managed to sustain this outstanding performance.  

We have enjoyed a busy and exciting term which culminated in every child in our schools having the 

opportunity to take part in a production. The children’s efforts were much appreciated by families 

and friends and I know many cherished memories have been made this week. Thank you to the staff 

who have worked so hard to put together the performances and chosen such delightful scripts, music 

and readings for us to enjoy. 

We have recently appointed Lauren Wright as our new family worker.  She has previously been a 

family worker in St Neots and will be working at Queen Edith on Monday, Wednesday and Friday and 

at Queen Emma on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Lauren will be running coffee mornings in each school 

and will be available to meet with parents during the school day. Please ring the office if you would 

like to make an appointment to discuss any issues related to children and parenting.  We will also be 

starting a six week parenting course for parents of children in Reception at Queen Edith and Queen 

Emma next term. Please contact Lauren, through our school offices, if you would like to attend.  

Very best wishes to you all for a relaxing and enjoyable holiday and a very happy new year.  We look 

forward to seeing the children back in school on Tuesday 7th January.  

Best wishes, 

 

Caroline Peet  
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SCHOOL MEALS 
School meal prices are: 

£2.10 per day 

£10.50 per week 

 

Cost for 1st half of term (29 days) = £60.90 

Cost for 2nd half of term (29 days) =Total = £60.90 

Total for Spring Term = £121.80 

 

Cheques should be made payable to: 

“QUEENS’ FEDERATION” 

All meals should be paid for in advance. 

 

Our new online payment system for dinner money “Agora” is now up and running.  If 

you would like to check your child’s balance please ask the office for a new 

registration letter in the New Year. 

If your child is not in at the beginning of the school day (because of appointments, etc) 

but will require a school meal, it is important that you ring in and advise us before 10 

am, otherwise the numbers catered for are incorrect and the last children may not 

receive the advertised meal. 

 

We believe there are pupils who are eligible for FREE SCHOOL MEALS who are not yet 

claiming them. 

 

Applications can be done online and the process is extremely simple.  If you need help doing 

this please come to the office.  If you are receiving the following benefits you are probably 

entitled to free school meals: 

 Income Support 

 Employment Support Allowance 

 Child Tax Credit and parents whose annual income does not exceed £16,190 and 
who are not in receipt of Working Tax Credit 

If you are at all unsure whether you qualify please come to the office and talk to Miss Perry. 

 
PACKED LUNCHES 

Please can we remind parents that children are not allowed sweets 

or bars of chocolate in their lunchboxes.  Please do not send any nuts or nut products as we 

have children in school with severe nut allergies. 

Children should also only have water in their water bottles. 
(Juice cartons can be bought in for lunch). 

Many thanks.  
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Dates for the Diary ..... 
 
January 2014 
M 6 Training Day – school closed 
Tu 7 Start of Term 
M 13 PSFA Meeting    7:30 pm 
M 20 Governors Cttee Meetings                5:30 pm 
W 22 Management Cttee          9:30 am 
S 25 Learning Saturday   10:00 am 
 
February 2014 
W 5 5.2 Class Assembly   9:10 am 
Th 6 1.2 Class Assembly   9:10 am 
M 10 Governing Body Meeting  6 pm 
W 12 3.2 Class Assembly   9:10 am 
17th – 21st  Half Term 
 

 

On Monday 11th December, children from Years  5  
and 6 visited Dunstan Court to sing carols.  Despite  
having few practices, the children were very enthusiastic  
and sang well.  The audience thoroughly enjoyed  
themselves and couldn’t help joining in at times!   
Well done to all the children involved. 

 

 

 

We had an assembly this term by Dogs for the 

Disabled, one of our chosen charities.   

Year 1 wrote these comments: 

“A dog came in from Dogs for the Disabled.  

The dog was called Blue.  Blue can get the 

phone when you are hurt.“ Ollie 1.2 

“We have been learning about dogs who can 

take clothes off but you can not distract them.  

The dog that we saw was called Blue.”   

Celine 1.2  
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Queen Edith School Council  

              

Thank you to this term’s School Council who chose two charities for us to support this 

year – Dogs for the Disabled and Cambridge Meals on Wheels.  They also came up 

with the theme for our first fundraising event – a cake sale.   

Thank you to everyone who helped make the event a success. 

We raised a fantastic £275.88 

 

Thank you to this term’s School Council representatives  

who have helped come up with many great ideas. 
 

LEADERSHIP AWARD SCHEME 

Children in Key Stage 2 have been working hard at our Leadership Award Scheme. Children 

in Year 3 have been working towards the Bronze Award, Years 4 and 5 have been trying hard 

to achieve the Silver Award, while Year 6s have been attempting the Gold Award. The Award 

recognises the many ways in which children at Queen Edith take responsibility: for their 

equipment, in the classroom, in assembly and around school. This can include organisational 

tasks like remembering to hand in homework on a regular basis, informal leadership 

responsibilities like leading the class to assembly, through to some of the formal leadership 

roles which children are given higher up the school. 

Although no one has yet achieved all of the targets needed to complete the awards, lots of 

children were awarded certificates for working towards the award and achieving 5 or 10 of 

their targets. Congratulations to all of them. Pictures and names of these children will be on 

display on the Leadership Award display board near reception next term.  
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PE Update 

It’s been another busy half term of sport at Queen Edith, with house competitions in football, cross 

country, tag rugby, hockey and indoor athletics, as well as football, korfball and cross country 

competitions against other schools. 

Korfball Tournaments 

On the final Friday of last half term (and just too late for the last newsletter) Queen Edith korfballers 

participated in a tournament at Milton Road School. For lots of our players, it was a first taste of 

competitive korfball and, although our B team lost all their games, they learnt a lot from the matches 

– most importantly to stay with attacking players when defending. Our A team finished second 

behind Milton Road on goal difference, despite winning three of our games and drawing one. (They 

also played with one player less as an additional challenge!) If I remember correctly, Saif, Safi, Anna, 

Isla and Martina all scored. 

 

The tournament at Milton Road School 

On Saturday 7th December, we entered an U-9 and U-11 team into a tournament against local club 

and school teams at Hills Road Sports Centre. The U-9s had a difficult first game, where again our 

failure to mark our players led to a heavy defeat. We were much improved in our second game, 

though, which we won 2-0, meaning we finished second in our mini-group. Two draws in our next 

matches against the other second-placed teams saw us finish fifth out of nine teams. Well done to 

everyone who played, especially Sophia, Toby and Asha who scored our goals. 

Our U-11 team were hoping to repeat their success in the last Hills Road tournament in October and 

got off to an excellent start, winning 3-0 against Cambridge Tigers. All the goals were scored by girls 

(Martina, Isla and Nina) which was really pleasing as our boys tended to dominate the scoring last 

season. Unfortunately, we lost our next game against Milton Road and drew against King’s College 

School in a match we really should have won. The last match of the day was against Cambridge City, 

which we won 1-0 to finish second overall. Saif, Safi and Seby (with a penalty) were our other goal 

scorers. Although the result wasn’t quite what we’d hoped for, our overall standard of play was much 

improved – reward for all the hard work and those 8am starts! 
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ESFA Cup Success 

The English Schools Cup, which had been postponed before half term, due to anticipated extreme 

weather that never materialised, took place on Wednesday 6th November in pouring rain at 

Netherhall! 

Despite a strange rule stating that you couldn’t go inside the (massive) areas (and after a quick check 

that we could actually kick the ball far enough to score a goal!) our girls’ team won their first game 2-

0 against Milton Road School. A missed penalty in the next game meant that we had to settle for a 

draw. A win or draw against Burwell would have seen us top our group, but unfortunately we 

conceded an early goal and couldn’t quite create enough opportunities to equalise. We still qualified 

for the semi-finals, but narrowly lost to Kings Hedges. There was just time for one last match against 

the other losing semi-finalists, St Albans, which we won comfortably to finish third overall, just 

missing out on a place in the County Finals. Nevertheless, it was a very strong performance in very 

difficult conditions. Isla, Nina, Martina and Minahil all scored. 

 

 

Our girls’ team receive their certificates in the rain 

 

Meanwhile, our boys’ team were playing a succession of very short games, where goals were at a 

premium. Having won their final game to finish second in their group, they took on Abbey Meadows 

in the semi-final and, after a goalless full time and extra time, eventually triumphed on penalties. 

After such a close fought competition, it seemed inevitable that the final would be equally tight. Our 

players, though, had other ideas. Two early goals from Theo were followed by individual efforts by 

Aaron and Kyle to secure an emphatic 4-0 win. The County finals are in Ely on Friday 17th January. 

We’ll let you know how we get on. 
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Our boys’ team receive the trophy in even heavier rain! 

Cross Country Competitions: 

After the ESFA Cup, our attention switched to cross country for a few weeks. The first competition 

was a relay at Milton Country Park on Sunday 10th November. Out of 35 teams, our runners finished 

32nd, 19th, 17th and 12th. Given that our preparation consisted of a few laps of the field on the 

Thursday before the competition, this was an encouraging performance. 

On the following Thursday (14th November) over thirty children from Later Years competed in the 

House Cross Country Competition. Phoenix won the team competition, while the individual winners 

were: 

1st: Kyle Moran 

 1st girl: Martina Rudhun 

1st Year 5 boy: Aaron Garner 

1st Year 5 girl: Francesca Melville 

 

The next Thursday saw us take thirty children to Netherhall for the Cambridge School Sports 

Partnership Cross Country Competition. This was another tough competition, but we enjoyed some 

notable successes, with the Year 6 boys finishing fourth overall in the team competition. Kyle finished 

eighth in the Year 6 race, with Theo fifteenth. Martina was the thirteenth Year 6 girl to finish, while 

Anna came in seventeenth. In the Year 5s, Jannis and Alexine were our first finishers in their races. 

Well done to everyone who took part. Cross Country isn’t everyone’s idea of fun, but it was great to 

see so many smiling faces on, or shortly after, crossing the line. 
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Our Year 5 girls after their race 

 

House Games Competitions and Indoor Athletics: 

This half term, our Sports Captains – Kyle, Anna, Martina and Bradley – worked alongside our Bronze 

Ambassadors – Isla and Daniel – and various Year 6 Sports Leaders to organise House Games 

Competitions for KS2. As well as refereeing, time-keeping and scoring the games, they also organised 

warm up and stretching activities. A particular challenge was to run Indoor Athletics competitions for 

Years 5 and 6. Earlier in the term, Year 4s had a similar opportunity, but this was led by twelve Year 

11 Leaders. For six Year 6 children to run these events without any need for adult help was a brilliant 

achievement.  

More information and photos of these events can be found at: 

http://queenedithschool.org.uk/curriculum/physical-education 

 

Snow Days .... 

If snow is forecast please check our website to confirm that we are open.  We will 
endeavour to have a message on the website by 7:30 am and also send a parentmail. 

We are very lucky that most of our staff live locally and thus we can usually keep the school running, 
even when other local schools have to close. 

If the snow is heavy and we need to clear a pathway into school then the route between the Godwin 

Way gate and KS2 hall will be cleared.  Please remember to use this entrance on snowy days.  The 

Wulfstan Way gate will remain locked if the path is unsafe. 

 Please remember while the weather is cold to send children in warm clothes and suitable footwear.  
If it snows the children will have a great time playing together on the field but need to be well 
wrapped up!  Thank you for your cooperation. 
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NEW EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES FOR THE SPRING! 

There will be an exciting, new Photographic Club for Y3-6 children on Thursdays after school. Run by 

Cambridge-based photographic specialists and led by Andrew Hind, a fully qualified visual arts 

teacher with more than 20 years of teaching experience, CameraKids uses digital photography to 

develop children's story-telling repertoire & develop self-confidence through creative expression.. 

Camerakids isn't just about camera technique, but having fun, making friends and taking great 

pictures, taking part in fun, stimulating photography challenges, scavenger hunts & games. Costing 

£60, the course runs for 10-weeks, with children covering 2 creative projects and producing 4 'final 

creations' to take home - such as mobiles, photo key rings, slideshows, YouTube videos, calendars, 

cards and fridge magnets.  All materials are provided.  Application forms will be circulated at the start 

of term.  

Street Dance ð Mondays 3.30-4.20pm 

Total Sports Plus will be running street dance classes for KS2 in the small hall. More information 

next term 

There are still places on the following activities: 

Multiskills for KS1 will start again next term on Fridays at 3:35 pm. 

 

This is the first Arabic class in Cambridge that 

teaches the Arabic language to an advanced level. 

Although reading is one of our targets, at Kids 

Arabic Club we take the challenge of teaching how 

to understand Arabic and later on speak and write in standard Arabic.  Our course is suitable for both 

natives and non native speakers and every child will be taught according to his /her ability through 

modern teaching techniques and with lots of hands on fun activities. Contact contact 

kidsarabicclub@gmail.com or  07718 621264. 

Classes take place at Queen Edith after school on Mondays and Wednesdays. 

Calling all mums, nans, aunts, sisters and cousins! 

MAUL ð Martial Arts Uniting Women 

No matter your age, fitness or how much you think Martial Arts 

might not be for you, this is a great way to gain confidence, learn to 

use your body (including those hips!) effectively, and be part of a 

community of women empowering and inspiring one another. òThe 

best martial arts class I have ever attendedó. 

The instructor, Wendi Bacon, is a certified 1st Dan.  Sessions take 

place on Tuesdays 7.30-8.30pm and Fridays 6.30-7.30pm in the Large hall.  Contact 

wendi.bacon@gmail.com with questions or to sign up. 
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Cambridge Kids Club @ Christmas Holiday Programme 

Looking for childcare for the school holidays? Let us help you. Cambridge Kids 

Club Holiday Play Scheme can provide your children fun and exciting activities all 

week. You can book your children in for as many full days (8am until 6pm) or half 

days (AM or PM) as you wish. 

This Christmas break, we will be open on the 23rd Dec full day and on the 24th 

for half day. The Holiday Club will then re open after the Xmas break on 

Thursday 2nd January, Friday 3rd January and Monday 6th January 2014. The 

theme for the Christmas Holidays is Winter Wonderland. 

For children staying all day, a mid-morning snack and afternoon tea is provided. 

Following our holiday club satisfaction survey, we noted the number of parents 

who would prefer to provide their own packed lunch rather than have a cooked 

lunch. Therefore we have made the difficult decision to stop providing lunches 

and, in return, reduce our fees. 

Please feel free to contact us on 07960 412 716 or info@cambridgekidsclub.com 

if you have any questions. 

 

FOOTBALL FUN DAY  
 

Cambridge City FC Development Centre are holding a football fun day 

for boys and girls aged 7-15 years (all abilities welcome) 

Monday 23rd December 2013        Impington Sports Centre                     

9:00am - 3:30pm 
Our FA qualified coaches will be running skill sessions, goalkeeper training, small-sided 

games and futsal throughout the day. 
 
Our current development centre players will also be attending, so there will be a chance to 

compare your skills against them. 
 

The children will be supervised throughout the day by our First-Aid trained and CRB/DBS 
checked coaches. 

 

The cost of the day is only £5 for over 6 hours of football coaching 

Please contact Paul or Pip on the email below to book a place  

ccfcdevelopmentcentre@1ststepsports.co.uk 
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PSFA - What’s been happening 
  

Year 2 Cake and Uniform Sale on Friday 25 October 
What a fantastic event! We were pleased to see you all enjoying the cakes, 

they seemed to fly out of the door! The Year 2 parents raised £215.35. Thank 

you so much to everyone who brought in uniform to sell and baked all those 

delicious cakes, and special thanks to Emmanuelle who put in a lot of effort to 

make the sale a success. 

 

Bag2School on 25 October 

Lots of parents brought in unwanted clothes, bags, shoes and soft toys to help 

raise money for the school. We’ll let you know soon how much was raised! 

 

Disco on 29 November 

Many children enjoyed the Disco last month. We raised an incredible £1020.92! 

Thank you to all the helpers on the refreshment stall and in the disco, and to 

those who came along to enjoy the music and dancing! 

 

Santa’s Grotto on 20 December 

The Early Years are looking forward to another visit from Santa in his Grotto 

this year. I wonder what he will bring? Look out for pictures of this event on the 

school website. 

 

Upcoming events 

PSFA meeting on 13 January – all welcome! 

Learning Saturday on 25 January 

… and more cake sales! 

 

Where is the money being spent? 

So far this year, the PSFA have donated: 

£1000 towards books for the school 

Funds towards new netbooks – amount tbc 

£200 for new recorders 

 

Happy Christmas! 
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Footballers who represented the school in the 
ESFA Cup competition at Netherhall: 

 
Nat Baxter 

Poyraz Cimen 
Isha Dandeh-Njie 
Ellis Desborough 
Minahil Farooq 
Aaron Garner 

Sinead Goodley 
Jack Joslin 

Nina Koulman 
Kyle Moran 

Anna O’Grady 
Bradley Pilsworth 

Max Roberson 
Martina Rudhun 

Angelina Sitnikaite 
Neelam Solanki 

Isla Sundhoo 
Theo Vasilliou 

Jack Watts 
Hana Yokoyama-King 

 
Sports Captains and Bronze Ambassadors for 

organising the House Games Competitions and 
Indoor Athletics: 

 
Daniel Frost 
Kyle Moran 

Anna O’Grady 
Bradley Pilsworth 
Martina Rudhun 

Isla Sundhoo 
 
 

Apologies to Kieran Brown, whose name was 
missed off the congratulations list for last half 

term for the football match against Colville and 
the Perse Tournament 

 

Korfballers who represented the school in 
tournaments at Hills Road and Milton Road 

School: 
 

Iwan Barnett 
Asha Bharadwa 

Elliot Brown 
Rosie Cooper 

Minahil Farooq 
Toby Jones 
Felix Kohler 

Jannis Koulman 
Nina Koulman 
Anna O’Grady 
Mekhi Osman 

Anna Richardson 
Max Roberson 

Martina Rudhun 
Isla Sundhoo 
Safi Terywall 
Saif Terywall 

Sophia Terywall 
Mick Trent 

Seby Wilson 
 
 

Sports Leaders who helped run the House Games 
Competitions: 

 
Leonia Depledge 
Edward Gaskarth 

Saif Terywall 
Cathy Wang 
Seby Wilson 
Kaan Yavuz 
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Cross Country Runners who represented the school in a relay competition at Milton Country Park and 

the Cambridge School Sports Partnership competition at Netherhall: 
 

Will Ahern 
Iwan Barnett 

Nat Baxter 
Elloiza Bernhardt 

Kieran Boak 
Nicholas Boyd 

Sienna Brodie-Gold 
Rosie Cooper 

Maxim Demydchuk 
Leonia Depledge 
Minahil Farooq 

Daniel Frost 
Aaron Garner 

Edward Gaskarth 
Rezwana Hussain 
Jannis Koulman 
Nina Koulman 

Alexine MacPherson 
Francesca Melville 

Kyle Moran 
Anna O’Grady 
Leah Pawson 

Patryk Ptaszek 
Jonny Risdon 

Max Roberson 
Aaron Rookes 

Martina Rudhun 
Isla Sundhoo 
Safi Terywall 
Saif Terywall 

Theo Vasilliou 
 

 

  

http://www.queenedithschool.org.uk/


www.queenedithschool.org.uk 

Around the World in a Saturday 

January 25th 2014 

Offers of help and ideas  
 
Name:   ..................................................................................................................................................... 
 
Child’s Name: ............................................................................ Class: ................................................ 
 
We would love to hear your ideas and have offers of help as soon as possible so please return this 
slip to Queen Edith after half term.  
 

If you know of an organisation/ charity that might like to contribute to the day please let me know 
their contact information 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you have an idea for another activity, please write the details below. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We need volunteers who would be happy to help for an hour and share their skills and knowledge on 
the day.   For example:  

Teaching writing from around the world  

Telling stories in languages from around the world  

Teaching Origami  

Face painting - flags    

Mehndi patterns    

Help with art and craft activities  

Just happy to help!  

Could you contribute a plate of food inspired by another 
culture?  
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